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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Local Wellness Policy Workshop


February 2, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on February 2, 2005, at 3:15 p.m.  Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Board Members Monroe Benaim and Thomas Lynch were unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Steve Bonino, Acting Director of School Food Service, recapped the June 2, 2003, Wellness Meeting and updated Board Members on the status of the recommendations that were made.

Mr. Bonino presented information on the Local Wellness Plan which included: Why a Local Wellness Plan; Public Law 108-265, Section 204; Getting Started; Immediate Action Item; and Flow Chart Recommendation.

Board Members discussed the following topics: make-up of the Wellness Task Force; elimination of fried foods from school cafeterias; Five a Day Program; dried fruits and vegetables; United Health Care screening; incentives for employee weight loss; comprehensive wellness policy; removal of sodium and white bread from school cafeterias; employee use of weight rooms on school campuses; Healthy Bodies for Healthy Brains; and addressing lifestyle and motivational issues.

The meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.  
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

